
City of Olathe

COUNCIL AGENDA ITEM

MEETING DATE: 1/23/2024

FOCUS AREA: Infrastructure (Engineering)
STAFF CONTACT: Mary Jaeger / Nate Baldwin
SUBJECT: Contract with Capital Electric Line Builders, LLC for construction of the Pedestrian
Crossing Improvements for 147th Street and Pflumm Road, PN 3-C-114-20.
________________________________________________________________________________
TITLE:
Consideration of Engineer’s Estimate, acceptance of bids and award of contract to Capital Electric

Line Builders, LLC for construction of the Pedestrian Crossing Improvements for 147th Street and

Pflumm Road, PN 3-C-114-20.

________________________________________________________________________________
SUMMARY:
During design of the Pflumm Road, 143rd to 151st, Improvements project, it was determined that there
was a need for a signalized pedestrian crossing to be installed on Pflumm at 147th Street.  Because
of the federal funding associated with the Pflumm Road project, the signalized pedestrian crossing
could not be installed with the construction of the Pflumm improvements.  As such, this portion of the
project was bid after completion of the Pflumm improvements project.  This signal will only be
activated when the crossing button is pushed.

On December 18, 2023, four (4) bids were received and opened for the above referenced project.
The bids ranged from $212,281.60 to $253,505.00 with the Engineer’s Estimate at $160,440.00.
Capital Electric Line Builders, LLC submitted the low and responsible bid in the amount of
$212,281.60. The following is a tabulation of the bids received:

Engineer’s         $160,440.00
Capital Electric Line Builders, LLC         $212,281.60
Total Electric Contractors, Inc.         $213,674.00
Custom Lighting Services, LLC                    $220,736.86
Wildcat Construction Co., Inc.         $253,505.00

Construction is tentatively scheduled to begin in Summer 2024 with completion in Winter 2024.
________________________________________________________________________________
FINANCIAL IMPACT:
Funding for the Pedestrian Crossing Improvements for 147th Street and Pflumm Road is from the
Pflumm Road, 143rd to 151st, Improvements Project.  Funding for the Pflumm Road, 143rd to 151st,
Improvements Project includes:

CARS $  2,000,000
Fed-STP $  1,500,000
GO Bonds $15,215,000
Total $18,715,000
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MEETING DATE: 1/23/2024

________________________________________________________________________________
ACTION NEEDED:
Approval of Engineer’s Estimate, acceptance of bids and award of contract to Capital Electric Line
Builders, LLC for construction of the Pedestrian Crossing Improvements for 147th Street and Pflumm
Road, PN 3-C-114-20.
________________________________________________________________________________
ATTACHMENT(S):

A. Project Location Map
B. Project Fact Sheet
C. Engineer’s Estimate and Affidavit of Estimate
D. Construction Agreement

City of Olathe Printed on 2/9/2024Page 2 of 2

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/

